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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
 

All of us have experienced a hot summer and I 

know we are looking forward to the cool breezes of fall.  

We are walking on the steps of September which 

means our Garden Club meetings will resume.  This is 

exciting as we look forward to our programs and seeing 

our friends.  The Club’s first All Members Meeting will 

be on Tuesday, September 12
th

 at 11:30AM hosted by 

the Board of Directors.  It will be a casual “block party” 

and we look forward to seeing you and meeting our new 

members.  Be sure to look for your new yearbooks at 

your circle’s table. I am sure you will make new friends, 

renew old friendships and yes there will be opportunity 

baskets and maybe a game or two.  

We are looking forward to the new- year with 

some new changes and some reminders of things we 

do.   We are putting emphasis on Awards this year.  

Last year the Flower Show won 10 awards and your 

circle can win awards for things you do throughout the 

year.  Your circle presidents will get a list in September.  

Let’s see which circle applies for the most awards. 

Remember to let Jill Anderson, our Awards Chair know 

which awards you are applying for and she will also 

offer help if needed. 

Your footprint in the history of the Garden Club 

of St. Petersburg is important.  Not only are the shrubs 

and trees important but you can buy a brick for $50.00 

with your name and circle inscribed for our brick  

garden.  So, be a part of history and add your name to 

our brick garden.   

Please take advantage of the projects and op-

portunities offered by our Club.  Remember, “working 

together today will build a stronger tomorrow.” 

I look to serving as your President in our won-

derful club. 

 

Jan Ankerberg, 

 President of the Garden Club of St. Petersburg 

Save the Date 
Most sessions are at the Garden Center unless noted) 

SEPTEMBER 2017 
Sept. 8   9:00 am Executive Committee Meeting 
 10:30 am Board of Directors Meeting 
Sept. 11  10:00 am CREATIVE CRAFTS 
   Program: Fabric Tape Key Fob 
Sept. 12  11:30 pm GCSP ALL MEMBERS MEETING 
   “Block Party” 
   Speaker: Circle Presidents 
Sept. 12  6:30 pm Night Bloomers Circle Meeting 
   Program: Vegetable Herb Container 
   Gardening 
   Speaker: Linda Culhane 
Sept. 19  12:30 pm Dracaena Circle Meeting 
   Program: “Welcome Back Party”  
   Getting to know you!  
   Upcoming Programs for 2017-18 
Sept. 20  10:00 am Flower Arranging Circle Meeting 
   Program: Cascade Design, 
   Overview of Unit 1-6,  
   Speaker:  Carol Lucia 
Sept. 21  9:30 am Daylily Circle Meeting 
   Welcome to the New Year! 
Sept. 26  1:00 pm Jungle Circle Meeting 
   Program: Native Plants 
   Happy New Year 
   Speaker: Sweet Bay Nursery 
OCTOBER 2017 
Oct. 2   10:00 am CREATIVE CRAFTS  
   Program: Ceramic Yard Flowers 
Oct. 4 9:00 am Floral Design Unit 1 Instructor:  
   Accredited Judge, Jill Anderson  
   of GCSP 
Oct. 6 9:00 am Executive Committee Meeting  

10:30 am Board of Directors Meeting 
Oct.10 6:30 pm Night Bloomers Circle Meeting 
   Program: Making a Succulent Box 
   Speaker: Debbie Busch 
Oct.11  Floral Design Unit Instructor: Ac-

credited Judge Bess Treadwell, 
Plant City Garden Club 

Oct.12 10:00 am HORTICULTURE SEMINAR 
   Program: Orchids 
   Speaker: Michael Pollan, Art Stone  
   Nursery & Statuary 
 
Continued on page 2 
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Upcoming Events 

Save the Date continued 

       (Most sessions are at the Garden Center unless noted) 

Oct. 14 noon  Night Bloomers Circle Meeting 

    Northeast Garden Tour (Night Bloomers members only 

Oct. 17   Floralia 6  

Oct. 17 12:30 pm Dracaena Circle Meeting 

    Program: Trendy Succulents, Speaker: Karen Tremmel 

Oct. 18 9:30 am District VIII Fall Meeting, Tampa Garden Club 

Oct. 19 9:30 am Daylily Circle Meeting 

    Program: Native Plant ,Speaker: Stephanie Countant,  Nature  Preserve Ranger 

    at Boyd Hill Park 

Oct. 17 9:00 am Plant sale set up 

Oct. 20 9 am—2 pm PLANT & GARDEN SALE 

Oct. 21 9 am—2 pm PLANT & GARDEN SALE 

Oct. 22-24   Symposium at Altamont Springs, FL 

Oct. 23   District VIII Judge’s Council 

Oct. 24 9:00 am Floral Design Unit 3 Instructor: Accredited Judge K.C. Jeronimo,  Manatee River GC 

Oct. 25  10:00 am Flower Arranging Circle Meeting 

    Program: Monobotanic and featured plant material designs, Speaker; Jan Griffin 

Oct. 31   Floral Design Review Units 1-6 , Tampa Club 

Oct. 31 1:00 pm Jungle Circle Meeting 

    Program: Wreath made of dried plant material, Speaker: Jill Anderson 

NOVEMBER 2017 
Nov. 1  9:00 am Floral Design Unit 4 Instructor: Accredited Judge Jan Griffin, Plant City GCl 

Nov. 6  1 10:00 am CREATIVE CRAFTS Great Christmas Ornaments 

Nov. 8  9:00 am Floral Design Unit 5 Instructor: Accredited Judge Lori Ritchie, Manatee River GC 

Nov. 9  10:00 am HORTICULTURE SEMINAR  

    Program: Gardening to attract Butterflies, Speaker: Master Gardener, Terry Jordan 

Nov. 10 9:00 am Executive Committee Meeting 

  10:30 am  Board of Directors Meeting 

Nov. 13   District VIII Judges Council, Floralia  

Nov. 14  1:00 pm GCSP ALL MEMBERS Meeting 

    Program: A Breath of Fresh Air - Growing & Maintaining House Plants,  

    Speaker: Don Prahl, Dolan Garden Center 

Nov. 14  6:30 pm Night Bloomers Circle Meeting 

    Program: Tropical Plants, Speaker: Barry Swartz, Rare Plant Network 

Nov. 15   Judge’s Council - field trip with Floralia 

Nov. 15 10:00 am Flower Arranging Circle Meeting 

    Program: “Make and Take”, a Holiday arrangement, Presenter: Sharen’s Flowers, 

    Treasure Island 

Nov. 16  10:00 am Daylily Circle Meeting 

    Program: Presentation on Awards we can apply for, Presenter: Jill Anderson,  

    Flower Arranging 

Nov. 21 12:30 pm Dracaena Circle Meeting 

    Program:  Essential Oils, Speaker: Nancy Steinbuechler 

Nov. 28 1:00 pm Jungle Circle Meeting 

    Program: Sea Level Rise, Presenter: Elizabeth Carnahan 

Nov. 29   Floral Design Unit 6 Instructor: Accredited Judge, Carol Lucia, GCSP 
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Do you need a facility for an Event? 
 
The Garden Club is available to rent.  Contact Carol Lucia, 

or see Rental Information on our website, 

www.gardenclubstpetersburg.org 

CREATIVE CRAFTS 

Susan Cooper and Liz Coerver, Co-Chairmen  
The Garden Club of St. Petersburg welcomes all adults to 

our Craft Programs which are offered the first Monday of the 

Month from September through May.  It is $3.50 for mem-

bers and $4.50 for guests for materials.  The class is 

from 10:00 – 12:00 at the Garden Center. A sense of  

enthusiasm and a wish to meet fun and creative people is 

all that is necessary; though your own scissors and a pencil 

are always helpful.  

CRAFT SCHEDULE 
Sept 11 Fabric tape key fob 
Oct 2  Ceramic yard flowers, guest instructor 
Nov 6  Great Christmas ornaments 
Dec 4  Gum Drop Pops 
Jan 8  Heritage Lace Postcards, guest instructor  
Feb 5  Gumball Pot Candy Dish 
March 5 St. Patty’s Day Goodies, guest instructor 
Apr 2  Earring Mania 
May 7  Surprise 
We are looking for Christmas cookie cutters. When was the 
last time you used yours?  We could also use beads. 

Creative Floral Design 

This year Flower Arranging Circle is offering a  

Floral Design Study Course to introduce a member to Cre-

ative Floral Design.  There will be six classes and each 

class is from 9am - 3pm at a cost of $50.00.  Our instruc-

tors are qualified flower show Judges and Master Judges.  

The students will bring their lunch and light refreshments 

will be served.  Most classes are on Wednesday.  Units 1-

6 are being held in 2017 on:  

10/4,  10/11,  10/24,  11/1,  11/8,  11/29  

For more information, please contact Phyl Lawson. 

2017 - 2018 Executive Committee  

President – Jan Ankerberg 

 

First Vice President - Programs – Cindy Ordes 

 

Second Vice President - Membership – Kathy Matthews 

 

Third Vice President - Budget & Finance – Joanne Keohane 

 

Recording Secretary – Jan Band 

 

Corresponding Secretary – Terry Pinckley 

 

Treasurer – Pat Strawn 

 

Assistant Treasurer – Liz Coerver 

 

Also serving on the Executive Committee –  
non-voting members 
 
 Parliamentarian – Bea Rahter  
 
 Advisor (past President) – Mary Frances Lawrie 

Do you need to increase the size of the page 
for viewing the newsletter?  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
In the Adobe PDF file you open, there is a Zoom 

function at the top of the page.  You can click the 

+ and -  circles, or change the % of zooming by 

clicking the % box and choosing a higher value. 

http://www.gardenclubstpetersburg.org
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BYLAWS AND GUIDELINES COMMITTEE 

The Introduction to the Bylaws and Guidelines 

manual has two sentences that clearly explains how im-

portant these documents are to a successful organiza-

tion.  I do not know when they were written but the first 

Policies and Procedures Manual (original title) was writ-

ten in 1983 at the request of the then President, Gen 

Gassner. 

These Bylaws and Guidelines regarding the activi-

ties of the Garden Club of St Petersburg, contained in this 

manual, have evolved and will continue to evolve with 

time and experience. 

The Guidelines are to be used to help each officer 

and committee chairman do the work expected of their 

positions more effectively and efficiently so that we all 

work together for the good of the GCSP. 

Your current Bylaws and Guidelines Committee 

has been hard at work making revisions due to new re-

strictions on non-profits, mandates from our banking and 

insurances companies and the evolution of the 

GCSP.  We anticipate presenting the revised Bylaws in 

September.  The Guidelines will follow at a later date. We 

appreciate the assistance of the Executive Committee, 

Board of Directors and members.  Our task would be im-

possible without your support. 

HORTICULTURE 

 The Horticulture Lecture Series moves to a new time 

for the 2017-2018 year and features some interesting pro-

grams.  The Lectures will now begin at 9:30 am with coffee 

and light snacks followed by the program at 10 am. 

 Michael Pollan of Art Stone Orchids and Statuary re-

turns by popular demand for the first in the series on Thurs-

day, Oct. 12.  He will talk about orchids and how to repot 

them.  Michael will have orchids and orchid supplies for sale 

after the program. 

 Terry Jordan of Night Bloomer’s Circle and a Master 

Gardener with Pinellas County Extension will present 

“Butterfly Gardening 101” on Thursday, Nov. 9.  She will cov-

er butterfly basics from lifecycle to creating a butterfly garden 

geared for commonly seen butterflies.  The program will in-

clude a presentation, handouts, reference resources from 

books to the internet and a small selection of plants for sale. 

 Want to improve your chances of winning a blue rib-

bon in the Horticulture Division of the 2018 GCSP Flower 

Show in April?  Then bring your plant(s) and enter our “Mini 

Flower Show” Program on Thursday, Jan. 11.  Experienced 

judges will award ribbons and give pointers on what you can 

do to help you earn a blue ribbon.  Tips include what do flow-

er show judges look for when judging, proper pot selection 

and grooming.  Bessie Morse, Horticulture Chairman, will go 

over the show horticulture schedule and how to identify your 

plants. 

 On Feb. 8, Master Gardeners Phyl Lawson and  

Bessie Morse will demonstrate how to propagate all most any 

plant.  There is no better way to share your love of gardening 

then to give a plant to a friend. 

 Pam Brown, of the Pampered Gardener and former 

Pinellas County Extension agent will cover drought tolerant 

plants so your yard is better prepared for those dry spells be-

fore the summer rain comes.  Her program is on March 8. 

 The series ends on April 12 with a plant identification 

session for the flower show at Walter Fuller Park on April 26.  

Bring your plants or pictures and get help on writing the prop-

er botanical name and additional things you can do to make 

your plant look its very best. 

 All meetings will be held at the Club on the second 

Thursday of the month from October through April with the no 

meeting in December.  The programs begin at 9:30 am with 

coffee and snacks followed by a lecture at 10am.  They are 

free and open to the public. 2017 Flower Show 
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Circle Highlights and more . . .  

Jungle Circle 

 Jungle Circle will begin this fall season with a meeting on September 26 at 1:00pm.  The speaker for the 
meeting will be Tom Heitzman the owner of Sweet Bay Nursery a native plant nursery located in Manatee County.  
The title of the program is Native Plants for use in the Home Landscape.  Tom will be featuring shrubs and perennials 
that attract a variety of pollinators; bees, butterflies and birds.  Tom will have some plants for sale. Mr. Heitzman has 
degree in Horticulture from Ohio State University.  He is a Past President of Serenoa Chapter of the Florida Native 
Plant Society and the Manatee County Audubon Society.  Jungle Circle is looking forward to this exciting presenter 
and the beginning of a new gardening season.  Hosts for the meeting are: Linda Hensen, Janet Teresi, Gloria Weber, 
Kathleen Erickson and Billie Dietz 
 October 31 - Halloween is our second meeting.  Please note the change of the date it is the 5

th
 Tuesday in 

October.   Join in the fun making a grape vine wreath decorated with a fantasy flower and other fall materials.  Our 
presenter is Jill Anderson, a Flower Arranger and Flower Show Judge, and she will show us how to make a Fantasy 
Flower ($5.00 Jungle Circle Members $10.00 Guests Reservation Required, call Sandee  Doherty 
Hosts:  Sandee Doherty, Jamie Doherty, Billy Zibel, Claire Sears and Sarah Kenfield 
 November 28 our program is titled “Sea Level Rise Planning in the Tampa Bay Region” Our speaker is Eliza-
beth Carnahan (Libby).  Libby will address the vulnerable potential effects of sea level rising.  Focus will be on (1) the 
science of sea –level rise, (2) seal level projections for Tampa Bay area, (3) summary of potential impacts of sea-level 
rise to natural environments of Tampa Bay area and (4) an introduction to sea-level rise adaption planning. Libby is 
the UF/IFAS Extension, Florida Sea Grant Agent in Pinellas county.  She has a BS in Biology from Truman State Uni-
versity and a MS in Marine Science from the USF.  Hosts: Mary Vollmer, Ellen Gray, Ava DeVeaux, Jane Gillette and 
Rodney Squires 
 December 19 will be our holiday party here at the garden club.  It will be a Pot Luck Luncheon at Noon.  
Please bring a toy for Toys for Tots. More information will be coming in our Jungle Drums newsletter.  Hosts: Marcia 
Bradwick, Bill Salsinger, Billy Zibell, Karol Rowan and Cheryl Friderstale 

Youth Activities – Summer Nature Camp for Kids 
Summer Nature Camp for Kids was held June 5 – 9, 2017 at the Garden Club.  This was our 5

th
 summer of camp and 

it has grown each year.  This year we had 38 children, ages 6 through 12, and 5 Junior Counselors (prior campers, 
now too old for camp) participating in our camp.  Feeling that water is very important, that was our theme this year.  
We covered the bay and the gulf and the wildlife that lives in or near the water, including water birds, turtles, fish, dol-
phins, sharks, manatees, and other creatures.  We also covered the wetlands, the springs, mangroves and their im-
portance to the coastal areas and how pollution affects our drinking water, our lives and the wildlife that lives in the 
water. 
As part of our camp we have outside speakers.  The Seaside Seabird Sanctuary brought in a white pelican and an 
owl and shared their experiences in rescuing sea birds.  The Turtle Trackers had a large turtle shell and explained 
the care of the turtle nests that are on our beaches.  The Clearwater Marine Aquarium presented a program on sea 
creatures that have no skeleton.  The children always enjoy the speakers who come and ask many questions. 
The program is from 9 AM to noon for the 5 days and children are divided into 2 groups by ages.  They have an edu-
cational class and a craft class in their group each morning as well as outside game time and snacks.  Everyone 
comes together in one big group for the outside speakers. 
 
The Garden Club is fortunate to have many retired teachers who work with this program and great membership sup-
port.  We thank the following members who were part of the planning and teaching committee:  Susan Cooper, Kathi 
Garrity, Kelly Hartman, Cathy Holzwart, Mary Frances Lawrie, Vicky Lohmann, Bessie Morse, Lilian Morten, Amy 
Schramek, Nancy Steinbuechler.  Other members who assisted at camp are: Debbie Andrus, Diane Blanchette, Lin-
da Ford, Jennifer Gardner, Phyl Lawson, Beverly Parker, Dan Schramek, Mary Pat Troy, and Maureen Twombly.  
The campers could not have made the bird houses without the help of Mike Bowen and Dan Schramek 
 
THANK YOU, THANK YOU to all of the GCSP members who helped to make Summer Camp a learning experience 
and lots of fun for the children who attended. 
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Circle Highlights 
Dracaena Circle 

Dracaena circle will start the  club year, September 19th with a  Welcome Back Party - Getting to know you.”  We will 

go over the yearbook and Upcoming programs.  On October 17th our speaker  Karen Tremmel will speak on Trendy 

Succulents.   On November 21st,  Essential Oils - each plants gift, will be presented by Nancy Steinbuech-

ler.  Our  December 12th  meeting is a covered dish luncheon and we will have   a  Holiday Plant or Garden Related 

Item Exchange.  

Flower Arranging Circle 

Flower Arranging members are excited about starting their new year.  Last year a new Flower Show handbook was pub-

lished by the National Garden Clubs and this year our programs will focus on the new floral designs. We are also offering 

Units 1-6 in Creative Floral Design.  We are looking forward to working on the Flower Show held in April at Walter Fuller 

Park and in March some of our members do designs for Art in Bloom held at the Fine Arts Museum.  We meet on the 

third Wednesday at 10am unless noted different in the yearbook. 

Also, check out our Facebook page at:  https://www.facebook.com/groups/1470446193265755/ 

Daylily Circle 

Daylily members are looking forward to another busy year with a special emphasis on horticultural topics.  We have 

some interesting programs lined up-native plants, landscape design, container gardening, plant propagation and more!  

At every meeting, we hope to have a member “plant show and tell” so we can learn and support each other in our gar-

dening efforts. We will also learn how to apply for gardening awards so we can be rewarded for all our horticulture suc-

cesses.  We look forward to welcoming our new members and seeing everyone at our monthly meetings. 

Mary Putnam, President 

Join the Daylily Circle on Facebook:  https://www.facebook.com/groups/GCSPDaylilyCirlce 

Night Bloomers Circle 

Night Bloomers took a "road trip" by bus in July to attend the Annual Caladium Festival in Lake Placid, Florida to get those 

wonderful caladium bulbs!  They also visited some nurseries to purchase plants on the way back to St. Petersburg.  In 

September,  the circle is having Debbie Busch from Home Depot  show us how to make a succulent Box.  In October, 

Linda Culhane from the Largo Extension is speaking on container gardening.  In November, we hear about Tropical 

Plants from Barry Swartz of the Rare Plant Network.  Also, check out our Facebook page at:  

https://www.facebook.com/groups/NightBloomers/  

https://www.facebook.com/groups/1470446193265755/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/GCSPDaylilyCirlce
https://www.facebook.com/groups/NightBloomers/
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Charitable Donations 

Save the Manatees 
There is a major development project for a proposed 
marina expansion behind the Causeway Village Mobile 
Home Park that will obstruct the only navigable channel 
on the east side of the Boca Ciega Bay Aquatic Pre-
serve.  This channel is used during the warm season as 
part of the migratory route of the manatees.  The pro-
posed huge marina will obstruct the route of the mana-
tees.  You can stay up to date and find more information 
on what you can do to help by visiting the Facebook 
page: https://www.facebook.com/bocaciegabayfriends/ 

What is AmazonSmile? 
AmazonSmile is a simple and automatic way for you to support your favorite charitable organization every time you 

shop, at no cost to you. When you shop at smile.amazon.com, you’ll find the exact same low prices, vast selection 

and convenient shopping experience as Amazon.com, with the added bonus that Amazon will donate a portion of 

the purchase price to your favorite charitable organization. You can choose from nearly one million organizations to 

support, including the Florida Federation of Garden Clubs Inc. 

How do I shop at AmazonSmile? 

To shop at AmazonSmile simply go to smile.amazon.com from the web browser on your computer or mobile device. 

You may also want to add a bookmark to smile.amazon.com to make it even easier to return and start your shopping 

at AmazonSmile. 

Which products on AmazonSmile are eligible for charitable donations? 

Tens of millions of products on AmazonSmile are eligible for donations. You will see eligible products marked 

“Eligible for AmazonSmile donation” on their product detail pages. Recurring Subscribe-and-Save purchases and 

subscription renewals are not currently eligible 

Can I use my existing Amazon.com account on AmazonSmile? 

Yes, you use the same account on Amazon.com and AmazonSmile. Your shopping cart, Wish List, wedding or baby 

registry, and other account settings are also the same. 

How do I select a charitable organization to support when shopping on AmazonSmile? 

On your first visit to AmazonSmile smile.amazon.com, you need to select a charitable organization to receive dona-

tions from eligible purchases before you begin shopping. We will remember your selection, and then every eligible 

purchase you make at smile.amazon.com will result in a donation.  Choose Florida Federation of Garden Clubs 

Inc. 

https://www.facebook.com/bocaciegabayfriends/
http://smile.amazon.com/ref=smi_se_saas_lsmi_smi
http://smile.amazon.com/ref=smi_se_saas_lsmi_smi
http://smile.amazon.com/ref=smi_se_saas_lsmi_smi
http://smile.amazon.com/ref=smi_se_saas_lsmi_smi
http://smile.amazon.com/ref=smi_se_saas_lsmi_smi
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The Garden Club of St. Petersburg offers a 
beautiful venue for special occasions. 

GCSP Members receive a 10% discount! 

¶ Weddings 
¶ Receptions 
¶ Bar Mitzvah 
¶ Bat Mitzvah 
¶ Anniversaries 

¶ Memorials 
¶ Fund Raisers 
¶ Civic Affairs 
¶ Meetings 
¶ Reunions 

For information and rental rates call: 
Carol Lucia @ 393-8276 

gardenclubstpete@aol.com 
Like our page! 
https://www.facebook.com/pages/The-Property-Sisters-Florida-
Realtors-at-Century-21-Real-Estate-
Champions/163057203717310 

https://www.facebook.com/pages/The-Property-Sisters-Florida-Realtors-at-Century-21-Real-Estate-Champions/163057203717310
https://www.facebook.com/pages/The-Property-Sisters-Florida-Realtors-at-Century-21-Real-Estate-Champions/163057203717310
https://www.facebook.com/pages/The-Property-Sisters-Florida-Realtors-at-Century-21-Real-Estate-Champions/163057203717310

